STATE CAPITOL P.O. BOX 942849 SACRAMENTO, CA 94249-0035 (916) 319-2035 FAX (916) 319-2135

DISTRICT OFFICES 01 W. ANAPAMU ST., SUITE A SANTA BARBARA, CA 93101 (805) 564-1649 FAX (805) 564-1651

201 E. FOURTH ST., SUITE 209-A OXNARD, CA 93030 (805) 483-9808 FAX (805) 483-8182

December 4, 2009

Assembly California Legislature



PEDRO NAVA

ASSEMBLYMEMBER, THIRTY-FIFTH DISTRICT

COMMITTEE CHAIR, BANKING AND FINANCE **BUSINESS & PROFESSIONS HEALTH INSURANCE**

CALIFORNIA OCEAN PROTECTION COUNCIL LITTLE HOOVER COMMISSION



Supervisor Joni Gray Supervisor Janet Wolf **Supervisor Joe Centeno** Supervisor Doreen Farr Supervisor Salud Carbajal

Dear Board of Supervisors of Santa Barbara County,

There are 125 cities across California with bans, and a further 76 with moratoriums. Additional cities and counties are enacting bans and moratoriums almost daily. Clearly, cities and counties across the state are deciding that dispensaries are wrong for their communities.

We are one of but a handful of counties in the state with an ordinance permitting dispensaries. At least 15 counties have banned dispensaries to date. You are no doubt aware of our efforts in the city of Santa Barbara to enact an immediate moratorium on dispensaries, and abandon the retail sales model. Santa Barbara was the only city in the county that permitted dispensaries. All of the other incorporated areas in the county have moratoriums or bans in place.

We applaud the actions of Supervisors Gray and Wolf to direct staff to study the effects of dispensaries on unincorporated areas. We are aware of 6 dispensaries in the unincorporated area of the county, concentrated in the Goleta and Summerland areas. There are also at least 3 mobile delivery services, not regulated by any county or city ordinance. The recent discovery and eradication of enormous county grows by the Sheriff point to two immediate effects of dispensaries: one, the Mexican cartels are moving their operations north to be closer to dispensaries, and two, our national forests are no longer safe for hikers, backpackers, and camping. This is disastrous. Having worked this issue in Santa Barbara, and other cities, we have developed quite a lot of knowledge about dispensaries, their operations, and their effects, and are willing to extend any assistance needed to your staff in this area.

We, the undersigned, therefore urge you to introduce a moratorium next Tuesday, December 8, 2009, and to adopt it immediately.

Respectfully,

PEDIRO NAVA

Assemblymember, 35th District

Poll Lyly	President SB Resure Mission
Thereof hotaparest	Caencie en Acordiser y Melle Louge
Jenhemberger	Santa Barbara's Fighting Back
Tory Kassollo	RESIDENT - BRINKERHOFF HISTORIC DIS
Jan M Larry Ha	Upper East Assagater Sante Barbar Cox College Two tee
Man P. Brisley	Community Volunteer
Christnaff	nest Dountonn Neighborhood Groups
St Hyplop	PRESIDENT, GREATER S.B. CORUNG & REST. ASSN.
They a Montred	G.M. HOLIDAY IM Express
Jan Wich	newerit, Aundam mounts

John W Hith MD	concerned attizEN
John W SWA 11 N	CASA ESPERATION
Suffac Bals	SANTA BARBARA SHERIFF DEPT
John D. Whench MD.	PHYSICIAN, MEMBER OF COUNTY MESICAL.
	Superintendent, Sonta Barbaro School Dist
montonate	Pencipal - Santa Bordara High Felool
for beacher	Principal - Santa Barbara/R. High
1000 CLIMISMOC	THE SALVATION ARMINI SANTA BARBARA HOSPITALITY HOUSE
Paula S. Perotte	Cammunity Concerns Commission Ca. State

Goldta Valley Jr. High PTA President

Letter to Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors

Karen M92000EU	Dawtown Citizen S.B. Santa Balpara Lights 931
Carol Hanken	Concerned parent, past PTA Pres of washington School
Janet Rowse	parent, business owner
Sharon Byrne	Parent, West Dewntown N hood Group
Sugm Gordan	Conjoined parent
Cjut Sps	parent, business owner,
Sictor Plana	Santo Barbarg New Yorks Reator
	•

Letter to Santa Barba a County Board of Supervisors

Hooke Colon, P.O.L.O. Bornet Accident-Preservation of Lis Of Fras	Hathy Cleany, P.O.L.D. Board President, Preservation of Los Olivos
<u> </u>	

